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12 August 2021 
 
 
Mr Peter Hughes 
Te Tumu Whakarae mo Te Kawa Mataaho 
Public Service Commissioner 
 

Dear Mr Hughes, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 15 June 2021, advising that Aotearoa New Zealand will extend 
the development of its next national action plan to mid-2022. 
 
We understand that the shift has been prompted by a request from New Zealand civil society 
organisations, who consider that the additional time might allow the process to be better 
integrated into the annual national budget cycle, and to benefit from more significant and better-
resourced co-creation. We understand New Zealand’s OGP Expert Advisory Panel is also broadly 
supportive of the extension. We welcome the New Zealand Government’s positive response to 
the request. 
 
Accordingly, New Zealand has been shifted to the ‘even year’ cohort of OGP participants. This 
means that New Zealand’s next action plan must be submitted by 31 December 2022.  Note that 
if the action plan is submitted after this date, New Zealand will have acted contrary to OGP 
process for two consecutive cycles, which will lead to it being placed under review by the Criteria 
and Standards Subcommittee. 
 
I also note the recent OGP Co-Chair’s Call to Action which encourages the development of 
commitments relating to the Co-Chair priorities of strengthening civic space and democratic 
participation, tackling corruption, and maximising the democratic potential of digital technologies. 
I encourage New Zealand to consider these important issues in the context of its next action plan. 
 
I look forward to a strong co-creation process and ambitious action plan, and to assisting wherever 
helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Sanjay Pradhan 
Chief Executive Officer  
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